
  
 
 
 
 
 

Interoffice Memorandum 
Paul R. Pickett, City Engineer 

1755 Town Park Blvd. – PO Box 278 
Green, Ohio  44232-0278 

(330) 896-5510   (330) 896-6606 FAX 
 

 
Date:  May 21, 2019 

To:  Mayor Neugebauer 
   Green City Council Members 
   William Chris, Law Director, Interim 
   Finance Dept. 
 

From: Paul R. Pickett, P.E. 

Re: Graybill Road Culvert and Ditching Improvements  
 

 
 

Graybill Road Culvert and Ditching Improvements 
Project Number #18-S-26 

Advertisement Dates: Thursday, April 18, 2019 & Thursday, April 25, 2019  
Bid Opening Date:  Friday, May 3, 2019 @ 10:30 a.m. 

 
 I have reviewed the bids for the Graybill Road Culvert and Ditching 
Improvements Project. The totals are as follows: 
 
 CONTRACTOR               BID_______ 

 
1. United Earthworks LLC   Grand Total  $100,870.47 

770 Twin Oaks Road 
P.O. Box 124    
Deerfield, OH 44411     
 

2. Ray Bertolini Trucking   Grand Total  $102,591.35 
2070 Wright Road    
Akron, OH 44320     

 
3. Workman Industrial Services Inc. Grand Total  $106,179.00 

361 Old Forge Road    
Kent, OH 44240 
 
 
 



4. Glenn O. Hawbaker   Grand Total  $113,950.00 
2565 Mathias Raceway Road 
New Philadelphia, OH 44663 
 

5. S.E.T. Inc.     Grand Total  $114,122.10 
235 East Water Street 
Lowellville, OH 44436-1273 
 

6. Cavanaugh Building Corporation Grand Total  $121,920.00 
1744 Collier Road 
Akron, OH 44320 
 

7. Pryor Property Services, LLC  Grand Total  $124,276.09 
P.O. Box 6225 
Akron, OH 44312 
 

8. Matt Winters Excavating LLC  Grand Total  $125,521.00 
4933 Waterloo Road 
Atwater, OH 44201 
 

9. Lockhart Concrete Co.   Grand Total  $139,000.00 
800 West Waterloo Road 
Akron, OH 44314 
 

10.  Wenger Excavating   Grand Total  $139,250.50 
26 N. Cochran Street 
P.O. Box 499 
Dalton, OH 44618 
 
 
 

 
 

After review, I have found United Earthworks LLC to be the lowest, responsive, 
responsible bidder.  Their bid guaranty and performance bond is provided by a surety 
company from the U. S. Treasury Department’s approval list and is authorized to 
transact business in Ohio. 
 

I am, therefore, recommending the introduction of legislation to award the 
contract to United Earthworks LLC for a total of $100,870.47. 
 
 Please contact me should you have any questions or concerns. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


